Cochran, Patricia (DCOZ)

From: Valerie Jablow & William Horne <wolbajenroh@earthlink.net>
Sent: Monday, March 7, 2022 6:34 PM

To: DCOZ - BZA Submissions (DCOZ)

Subject: Case #20643
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Dear BZA:
Regarding BZA Case # 20643, | am writing to support the ANC 3/4G condition that

“Maret shall negotiate with DPR to end its agreement for use of the Jelleff field at 3265 S Street, NW--including both
Maret’s obligations for maintenance of the field and Maret’s preferential use of the field--effective when the Athletic
Facilities Project is complete and operational. Maret shall report to ANC 3/4G and ANC 2E on its efforts to negotiate an
expeditious end to the Jelleff field agreement with DPR.”

| am a DC resident and a parent at DCPS’s Duke Ellington High School, whose DCPS field was taken away from our
school by the mayor to provide a public recreation area to make up for the loss of the public Jelleff field as a result of the
extended lease between DPR and Maret at Jelleff. A condition to developing the field at ECC should be ending Maret's
agreement on the public Jelleff field, so Jelleff can once again be used BY the public.

| write now to ask that you support the ANC 3/4G condition, which will begin to make up for the community loss of
Jelleff. Maret should commit to it.

Thank you.

Valerie Jablow
202-997-1563
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